
	

 
MCI Circular 181/2018  
 
To: Owners, Technical Managers, Deputy Registrars, Fleet Managers, Surveyors and all 
interested parties.  
 
Subject: Notice of Fraudulent Ship Registry and Recognised Organisation 
 
Date: 18th July 2018 
  
Summary: 
  
Maritime Cook Islands (MCI) would like to inform all parties of the following important 
information; 

1. Samoa’s ship registry  
2. Nauru’s ship registry 

a. Samoa 
The Government of Samoa (Ministry of Works, Transport and Infrastructure) on the 13thApril 
2017 announced to the Secretary General of IMO that it had officially notified the Recognised 
Organisation (RO), Ascent Navals Company in Thailand that they had cancelled their 
authorisation in February 2017.  
 
This was a result of numerous requests received by the Administration seeking Samoa’s 
authentication regarding a number of STCW Certificates as well as Vessel Safety Certificates 
issued by this RO.  
 
The Government of Samoa officially confirms that no organisation has been authorised by 
Samoan Maritime Administration as an RO. 
 
See Circular Letter No. 3854 – Communication from the Government of Samoa. 
 
b. Nauru 
The Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade from the Republic of Nauru on the 25th April 2018 
has announced to the Director of Legal Affairs and External Relations Division of IMO that the 
Nauru Maritime Administration – International Ship Registry based in Stockholm, Sweden is a 
fraudulent Registry. 
 
The Republic of Nauru has only recently appointed National Project Limited (NPL) operating 
out of Singapore, as the Nauru Foreign Vessel Administrator. 
 
See Circular Letter No. 3855 – Communication from the Government of the Republic of 
Nauru. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

If you have any queries, please contact the Registrar of Ships Moeroa Matheson on 
fleet@maritimecookislands.com  
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 Circular Letter No.3854 
 20 June 2018 

 
To: All IMO Member States 

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of Samoa 
 
 
On 6 June 2018, the Government of Samoa sent the attached communication with the request 
that it is circulated by the Organization. 
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 Circular Letter No.3855 
 20 June 2018 

 
To: All IMO Member States 

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of the Republic of Nauru 
 
 
On 29 May 2018, the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Nauru to the United Nations sent 
the attached communication with the request that it is circulated by the Organization. 
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